September 29, 2019

Dear Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors,

Prehospital medical services are an essential component of healthcare delivery. The
emergency medical services (EMS) system in Santa Barbara County has continuously
distinguished itself as one of the highest functioning in the country. Santa Barbara County has
one of the highest rates of survival after cardiac arrest in the nation, and the ST elevation
myocardial infarction (STEMI) specialty system has received numerous performance awards
from the American Heart Association.

Our current providers, at all levels of the EMS system, have consistently demonstrated
their commitment to residents across the county, and have responded valiantly to numerous
local disasters. Countless hours have been invested in training and education on topics unique
to our county. The benefits of the long-term partnership with our ambulance providers are
demonstrated by the outcomes of our patients and performance metrics of our specialty
systems. A protracted RFP will be costly and may stall training cycles, quality improvement
activities, and system development. An RFP is not necessary to achieve our primary objective:
high-quality, consistent, equitable, appropriate, and timely medical care.

As physicians, we are ethically bound to advocate for the best interests of our patients,
and we know that quality prehospital care improves their outcomes. Santa Barbara County is
known for being a progressive system. This is our opportunity to utilize that ingenuity to our
advantage. Our professional opinion is that a concerted attempt at renegotiation is the
prudent initial approach. We thank you for your leadership and remain dedicated to the health

and welfare of Santa Barbara County.
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Angelo Saivucci
a. Medical Director, Santa Barbara County Emergency Medical Services Agency
b. Emergency Physician, Cottage Health Systems
Anthony Catalano
a. Medical Director, American Medical Response
b. Medical Director, Santa Barbara County Search and Rescue
¢. Emergency Physician, Cottage Health Systems
Daniel Shepherd
a. Medical Director, Santa Barbara County Fire Department
b. Medical Director, Carpinteria-Summerland Fire Protection District
c. Emergency Physician, Cottage Health Systems
Jason Prystowsky
a. Emergency Physician, Cottage Health Systems
Paul Webber
a. Emergency Physician, Cottage Health Systems
b. Emergency Physician, Marian Regional Medical Center
¢. Maedical Director, Emergency Department, Marian Regional Medical Center
Brett Wilson
a. Emergency Physician, Cottage Health Systems
b. Medical Director, Emergency Department, Santa Barbara Cottage Hospital
Stephen Kaminski
a. Medical Director, trauma services and surgical intensive care, Santa Barbara
Cottage Hospital
b. General surgery and surgical critical care, Cottage Health Systems
Robin Malone
a. Medical Director, Emergency Department, Goleta Valley Cottage Hospital
b. Emergency Physician, Cottage Health Systems
Joseph Aragon
a. Medical Director, Santa Barbara Cottage Hospital STEMI Program
b. Interventional Cardiology, Sansum Clinic and Cottage Health Systems

10. Nels Gerhardt

a. Emergency Physician, Cottage Health Systems
b. Base Hospital Director, Santa Barbara Cottage Hospital

11. Samir Bhatt

2. Interventional Cardiologist, Marian Regional Medical Center
b. Medical Director, Marian Regional Medical Center STEMI Program



